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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 8th May 2017

Dear Parents / Carers,
Last week was a busy week with our May Day celebrations on Wednesday followed by our storytelling evening on the same night. At the weekend the MLSA held their family bingo night. All the events went very well including a faultless performance of maypole dancing by Class 5. This week is a very busy week for the Year 6 and Year 2 children as they take their end of Key Stage tests. 
It is always nice to celebrate all the fantastic work that takes place in all the classes every week. This week we will not be handing out the Gold Star awards until Thursday as there will be no assemblies due to the hall being used for the KS2 SATs.  However, I am still pleased to announce who won a Gold Star last week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star:

Josie Keith (Reception Class) – for showing great skill in her first time in the ICT suite
Jacob House (Reception Class) – for doing so well and showing great skill in the ICT suite
Harvey Sabin (Class 1) – fabulous reading and being really focused
Ewan Cameron (Class 1) – trying super hard to learn his sight words
James Parker (Class 2) – for solving a very tricky maths problem with such determination 
Jack Easterbrook (Class 2) – showing a mature attitude to all of his work
Maisie Varney (Class 3) – Fantastic expanded multiplication work
Jack Chamlet (Class 3) – for his description of an encounter with a woolly mammoth
Chloe Verrek (Class 4) – for her fantastic attitude in all lessons this week
Morgan Lewis (Class 4) – for sharing his wonderful topic knowledge with the class
All in Class 5 – Fantastic Maypole dancing – a brilliant team effort
All of Class 6 – For their fantastic work ethic and attitude to revision – it was great to see so many of you at the early morning revision session
Megan Barrott (Class 6) – super confidence and effort with her reading
Well done to all the children who received a Gold Star award. Each week the teachers find it very difficult to choose who deserves a Gold Star as all the children work hard during the week.
The Travelling Book Fair is arriving next Monday 15th May, a leaflet will be coming home this Tuesday to let you know all about it.  Books will be on sale, Monday to Thursday after school 3pm - 3.45pm. Depending on how much we sell, the school will get varying amounts of commission which can be taken as books to go towards our new Library. Thank you for your support.
The Eco Club are continuing to look at ways of improving the school environment and cutting down the amount we waste.  Mrs Steele is also working on developing outdoor learning at Mill Lane through Forest Schools. Over the Easter holidays the eco club had a special delivery of 6 logs for our Forest School project. The logs will be used for outside seating during Forest School groups. South Bucks Tree Surgeons LTD kindly donated the logs and a special thanks go to Neil Macbeth, Ellie Hiley and Debbie Parker.
Yours sincerely,
Tineke van der Ploeg 
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